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The purpose of parole is to provide a structured, supervised and supported transition back into the community for prisoners toward the end of their sentence, under conditions that are designed to minimise their risk of reoffending. 

The Adult Parole Board is responsible for considering whether to grant or deny parole to eligible prisoners, the conditions to impose on parole, and whether to cancel parole. 

The Board can only grant parole if a court imposes a non-parole period as part of a sentence of imprisonment. When setting a non-parole period, the sentencing court sets the minimum term that the offender must be held in prison before being eligible for release on parole. The Board may determine to release the prisoner on parole on their earliest eligibility date or at any time after the non-parole period is served in prison. 
The Board’s paramount consideration for all parole decisions is the safety and protection of the community, in accordance with section 73A of the Corrections Act 1986.

The Board is a decision-making body, and relies on information provided to it to make decisions. The Board carefully reviews each case on a range of relevant information to decide whether to grant, deny, defer or cancel a prisoner’s parole. 

While on parole, prisoners are supervised by parole officers from Corrections Victoria. Parole officers provide reports to the Board if there is a risk to community safety or protection. The Board may also be notified of breaches of parole by Victoria Police.
At any time when a prisoner is on parole, the Board may decide to cancel their parole and issue a warrant for their return to custody. This may be because they have breached one or more parole conditions. 
The safety and protection of the community is, and will continue to be, the paramount consideration for the Board. 

In its 2015-16 Annual Report, the Board reported that 13 persons were convicted of a serious offence committed by them while on parole. Compared with 2013-14, when 60 persons were convicted, this represented a reduction of 78.3 per cent over three years.

The Board is constrained from providing information about individual prisoners by operation of the information disclosure provisions in the Corrections Act 1986. 
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